

PO Box 453220, Grove, OK 74345-3220 P: 918-787-5452 F: 918-787-5521 www.sctribe.com

Dear Seneca-Cayuga people,

I wanted to share some information with you regarding the nation. Chief Sarah S. Channing resigned as the Chief on April 5, 2021. I have assumed the duties of chief and will fulfill those responsibilities as specified by the constitution.

I want to assure each of you that its business as usual and will in no way affect the services of the nation. Our employees and elected officials are all committed to provide the services and assistance to our native people and families.

The business committee is working hard to open dialog with our people, and there are exciting new opportunities coming. We are working on plans for the general council and the enrollment committee is on a mission to get our eligible members put on the rolls.

It is a pleasure and honor to be able to serve my people in this capacity and look forward to your continued support.

Regards,

Charlie Diebold

Seneca-Cayuga Nation

Chal Dilolo

Second Chief